
From: Soura, Christian
To: Jan Polatty (POLATTYJ@scdhhs.gov) <POLATTYJ@scdhhs.gov>

Date: 6/12/2013 2:20:09 PM
Subject: SIB Meetings

Hi Jan,
 
                Just an FYI – I have Valerie Sakimura working with me this summer, on loan from Harvard’s Kennedy School.  
I’m going to bring her along to the SIB meetings, so if you see that the meeting invite has been forwarded from my 
calendar, that’s what’s up.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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